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Changing Over Bulletin 

From Phil to Kevin 

Bulletin placed       Contact Details 

By Lions Club of 

JULY 2018 
DG Phil 

 

 

DGE Kevin 

Well this is it now the DG ! things won’t be 
changing much. Carrying on with DG 
Phil’s work as we all know the main issue is 
getting the district out of transition, we are 
so close and with Tony’s membership plan I 
am sure we will make It. We are not  the 
only district in transition and some in lot 
worse position than us some in the hundreds 

Having said that, the other thing is we must 
look after the members we have got, I also 
want to get rid of the us and them mentality 
i.e. clubs v cabinet we are all Lions doing the 
same thing “WE SERVE” 

I would like to see clubs working with other 
clubs but also having fun together. I attend-
ed a picnic held by the Tumby Bay LC every 
Club on the Eyre Peninsula attended some 
travelling 100’s  of Kms all very informal,  my 
golfing skills put on show. But it was a good 
day, something the ZC ‘s have think about 
promoting. 

We hope to get a number of new clubs up 
and running and restarting some old clubs, 
also looking at specialty clubs  and club 
branches. I think I have the team to pull this 
of.  

All of this is dependant on all of us working 
together.  

To the new members on cabinet don’t be 
shy and if you think you have  a good idea 
tell us about it you nether know you might 
have a winner.  

I could go on and on but I think you get the 
message, and looking forward to being your 
DG for the year. 

District Governor Elect  

Kevin 

 

Ok so its almost over and Kevin takes over. 

I was told it would go so very fast and they 
weren’t wrong. 

I had hoped that we could have achieved 
more particularly with membership although 
when you look at the numbers we have gained 
so far this year 157 but the killer is that we 
lost 155. 

That is the issue RETENTION. We have to look 
after our members that we have. 

Including our new members we have to give 
them a job to do or we will lose them as well 
just as quick as a flash GONE. 

Some great numbers attended our training 
sessions this year including Zone Chairman, 
Incoming Officers in Elizabeth, Port Pirie and 
Port Lincoln. 

Our Drought Relief program at Christmas with 
C2 was a success in helping those in need at 
Christmas time. 

I thankyou all for your support of the Conven-
tion in Port Augusta that concluded with a trip 
on the Pichie Richie Train to Woolshed Flats, a 
great mornings fellowship. 

Thanks so much to the Port Augusta team for 
all their hardwork. 

Been a busy period conducting and attending 
Club Handovers, a lot of fun and fellowship. 

Well this is it thanks so much to everyone who 
helped me this year particularly VDG Kevin, 
VDG Tony, IPDG Meg and Cab Secretary Don. 

Thanks again         DG Phil 

ATTENTION 

District Handover 

Saturday 13th June 

Gumeracha Town Hall 

More details page 4 
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 MEMBERS AS AT 

1/7/2018 

NEW MEMBERS SINCE 

1/7/2018 

DISTRICT MEMBERS 

AS AT 1/07/2019 

DECEASED AND DROPPED 

MEMBERS SINCE 1/7/2018 

1204 157 1206 155 

 

ATTENTION! ATTENTION! ATTENTION! 

The Lions District 201C1 convention will be held on 

the weekend of 8th –10th November 2019 
Click here to read about the District 201C1 Copper Coast Convention 

Click here to read about the 2020 MD Convention being held in Adelaide 

PORT PIRIE CLUB HANDOVER IN PICTURES 

50 years service, Lion Dominic Caputo with sister 
Mary Mezzino receives 50 year service medallion 
from ALF’s Yvonne Bradford 

District Governor Lion Phil Bowman, left, con-
gratulated Lion Laureen Hardiman, right, for a 

successful year and inducted Michael Baldock as 
President for 2019-2020 

JAMES D RICHARDSON HONOUR AWARD.  
Lions Shirley and Bill Harrison are congratulated on their 

award by President Laureen Hardiman 

The Mid North Education Centre’s Renee Woodman, left, 
Skye McKenzie, and Kate Kerr, right, accepted their $40,000 
cheque  from the Port Pirie Lions Club. They are with Lions 

Club of Port Pirie president Laureen Hardiman, MP for 
Frome Geoff Brock and the Australian Lions Foundation’s 

Yvonne Bradford. 

https://lionsconvention201c1.com.au/
https://lionsadelaideconvention2020.com.au/
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PORT AUGUSTA 

 

THE LIONS CLUB OF PORT AUGUSTA IS HOLDING AN EVENT 

A FUN FAMILY WALK TO PROMOTE DIABETES AWARENESS AND HEALTHY LIVING 

WHEN – SUNDAY 28TH JULY   TIME – 10am -12 NOON     WHERE – BEACH AREA FORESHORE 

DISTANCE – 2.5KM OR 5KM WALK TO BACK BEACH AND RETURN TO FORESHORE 

REGISTRAION FORMS AVAILABLE AT LIBRARY OR NAB BANK, OR YOU CAN REGISTER ON THE 
DAY. 

GOLD COIN DONATION ALL MONEY RAISED WILL GO TOWARDS LIONS SUPPORTING          
DIABETES FOUNDATIONS 

LEARN MORE ABOUT DIABETES FROM THE PROFESSIONALS 

FOOD & DRINK AVAILABLE 

FOR THOSE MORE ADVENTUROUS, COME ALONG IN FANCY DRESS TEAMS, PRIZES FOR BEST 
DRESSED AND MOST ORIGINAL COSTUME. 

FOR FUTHER INFORMATION, PLEASE CALL Myles 0427 796689 OR EMAIL -  

lionsportaugusta@gmail.com 

 

 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY AND JOIN US 

BLANKET SALISBURY WITH LOVE 

As winter sets in, the Mawson Lakes Lions 

Club, along with Anglicare SA are col-

lecting your donations of non-perishable 

food, toiletries, and blankets that will be 

distributed to those in need. 

10AM TILL 2PM  SATURDAY 20TH July  TASTY BBQ 

THE MAWSON CENTRE, MAIN STREET, MAWSON LAKES 

                                           

Mawsonlakeslions@gmail.com 

mailto:lionsportaugusta@gmail.com
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Payment on the night or EFT 

Account Name : Lions Club of Torrens Valley 

BSB 015 621  Acct No  637 000 198  Reference : DG HO (Surname) 

               Please send brief email to ccmolloy42@gmail.com advising 
of your payment. Include your name and Club 

CHANGE OF VENUE 
The Gilles Plains Lions Club Inc 

Now meets at 

B Social Restaurant,  246 Fosters Road. Oakden 

1st and 3rd Tuesday 7.00pm for 7.30pm 

Or Contact Secretary Jane on 0414 958 445 

CHANGE OF PROTFOLIO 

MEMBERSHIP Chairman for Gawler Lions is now 

Lion Libby March 

Phone 0403 017 292 
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Approximately 75 people were present at the B Social Res-
taurant at Oakden on 18th June to celebrate the 40th Anni-
versary and Handover of the Gilles Plains Lions club. After 
months of organisation, mainly by President Ted Osborn, 
the time was here to let our hair down. 

Many past members were invited to help celebrate and the 
club did not let them down. B Social set up the function 
room and were most cooperative to our needs. Many mem-
bers of President Teds family were also present to witness 
the proceedings. They also celebrated the birth earlier in the 
day of Teds first Great Grandchild, a girl. The décor of the 
function room was up to expectations and most pleasant. 
Club members met all attendees at the door and advised 
them of the seating arrangements. A continuous slide show 
of events during the past 40 years was run for all to remi-
nisce and remember the great times. There was a display of 
recent club activities for people to look at and get an under-
standing of the club’s activities. 

MC Lion Ray Norton got the evening rolling and once the 
formalities were over, all guests and visitors were intro-
duced. District Governor Phil Bowman, Mayor of City of Port 
Adelaide-Enfield, Claire Boan, Charter President past mem-
ber John White, Charter member Bob Ancell were among 
those to participate in the events of the night. Mayor Claire 
Boan proposed the Toast to Lions Clubs International and 
DG Phil Bowman responded on behalf of the members. 

Charter member Peter McKinnon presented a history of the 
club using a slide show put together with the help of wife 
Beth and son James. 

DG Phil then inducted new member Joel D’sa into the Gilles 
Plains Lions club. Something Joel will remember. 

President Ted then called forward Lion Peter McKinnon and 
Lions Lady Beth. They were presented with a 2019 Premiers 
Community service award in recognition of the work that 
they both do for the Lions club and the community. 

President Ted presented some “fun” Awards to members of 
the club. While these are “fun” awards, they do represent a 
thankyou to the club members for their efforts during the 
year. President Ted then had much pleasure in presenting 
Lion Joe Caruana with a Melvin Jones Fellowship in recogni-
tion of the work the Lion Joe does for the club and commu-
nity. Once President Ted’s awards were completed, MC Ray 
asked Ted to remain at the rostrum. Lion Ray then gave a 
history of President Teds Lions life. Ted was then presented 
with Life Membership of LCI. This was quite a shock to Ted, 
and he accepted with much pleasure. 

The Charter members present, then were invited to cut the 
Anniversary cake. Once this was done, a second cake ap-
peared, and President elect Deb Poole was asked to blow 
out the candles for her Birthday cake. Her birthday on the 
day. 

GILLES PLAINS 40TH ANNIVERSARY AND HANDOVER DINNER 

District Governor Phil then conducted the Handover ceremo-
ny, inducting Lion Debra Poole as the club President. Presi-
dent Deb then introduced her Board for the following year 
and gave her acceptance speech. President Deb had some 
friends and relatives present to witness the occasion. 

The raffle draw was done by Lion Stewart Garvin during the 
night with many prizes available to the lucky attendees. 

A most enjoyable night was concluded with President Deb 
announcing notices and closing the meeting. 

John McIntosh (retiring Secretary) 

 

 

Lion Joe Caruana receives Melvin Jones Fellowship 
from President Ted Osborn 

Lion Ted Osborn 
with his Life Mem-

ber Certificate 

President Ted presents Premier’s Volunteer Certifi-
cate to Lion Peter and Partner Beth McKinnon 
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Lion. Graeme Leslie Pascoe OAM 

Article provided by Lion Harry Webb, Golden Grove Lions Club 

I have known Graeme since about 1973 when he was on the 
local kindergarten committee and have remained friends and a 
neighbour ever since. I was only too happy to support his nomi-
nation for an award because over the past 45 years I have got to 
know so much about Graeme and the time he spends helping 
the community especially through a number of Lions Club Inter-
national Foundations and Activities. He convinced me to join 
Lions and has supported me in both club and district leadership 
roles. 

Graeme has held positions in the Golden Grove Lions Club in-
cluding as President, Secretary and Treasurer for more than 10 
years. As well as his roles within the club he was involved in the 
district Lions as a Zone Chairman for 7 years, Youth of the Year 
and of course Lions Districts 201C1 and C2 Medical Research 
Foundation. His work as treasurer has been long and outstand-
ing according to a Past District Governor. He told me that with-
out Graeme’s guidance, the Foundation would not have been as 
well off as it might. 

Graeme has worked or promoted other Lions Foundations and 
District Projects such as Lions Cord Blood Foundation, Lions Dis-
tricts 201C1 and C2 Mobile Skin Cancer Screening Unit and Lions 
Health Screening at District level. Graeme has not been content 
to just accept leadership roles such as treasurer or coordinator 
but actively promotes these Foundations and Projects. Further, 
he has only been too willing to meet with others outside the 
Lions organisation and work with them if he thought that they would be able to give extra support. 

While Graeme usually plays a leading part in the promotion and organisation of these health activities, he is also prepared 
to do any of the spade work when the activities are in operation. He organises volunteers and ensures that they are sup-
ported during the day as they work with the public. Over the years he has convinced doctors and nurses to work with the 
Lions promoting so many of these great Health projects. 

In recent years I have attended a number of conventions including District, Multiple District and even an ANZI Forum .At 
these meetings it became clear that Graeme is recognised by many outside of the local area for his outstanding contribu-
tion to the Lions health foundations and Projects. He has been recognised with many Lions awards and a Melvin Jones 
Fellowship, the highest award in the Lions Clubs International. Graeme is a Life Member of Lions Clubs International. Lions 
have discreetly asked me if there is any award that he has not been presented with as they are at a loss to think of some-
thing for further recognition. This, I think is the real reason for considering him for an award within the Order of Australia. 
He has done so much, Lions are at a loss to honour him further but think he deserves to be. 

Golden Grove Lions have been working with the City of Tea Tree Gully Council for a number of years. The liaison with the 
council officers has often been Graeme and the list of these activities is impressive. They have included the dog park shel-
ter and Lions Bicentennial Rotunda, use of facilities for the District Convention and catering for Tree Planting Day, Touch a 
Truck, Australia Day celebrations and citizenship ceremonies. 

I did ask Graeme what he got personally from all of these years working with the Lions Medical Research Foundation and 
he told me that it was the opportunity of working with other people that he may not have ever met. “They are such an 
interesting bunch of people”, he said. 

This is why I whole heartedly supported Graeme for this award.  

Harry Webb, 

WE SERVE — MORE THAN SAUSAGES 
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Members, welcome to yet another Lions year.    
 
Lions International has identified 5 global causes with 
which all clubs and members are urged to become 
involved. 
 
To that end I would like to provide clubs with some 
information relative to the VISION component of 
these global causes. 
 
BOOKMARKS - World Sight Day  10th October 2019  
This is being promoted by LEHP.  The basic aim is for 
clubs to purchase quantities of magnifying book marks 
from LEHP  at $50 for 100 and to then donate these to 
a local library where librarians can give a book mark 
away to each child checking out a book during the 
month of October. Book marks will carry the message 
“as a rule, test young eyes before starting school” 
 
Each book mark will be accompanied by a LEHP bro-
chure reminding parents of the importance of having 
their children’s eyes assessed.  
 
SCREENING PROGRAM 
The bookmark program leads into another wonderful 
LEHP project whereby clubs can get involved with a 
childs eye screening program at local kindergartens or 
primary schools.  This requires a minimal number of 
members and can be achieved for very low costs. 
 
Those members who get involved will need some 
basic training which either I or Lion Rob Winter, Noar-
lunga Morphett Vale Lions Club, can provide details of. 
 
This project provides clubs with a great opportunity to 
deliver a wonderful community service as well as PR 
for Lions which in turn provides an ideal scenario to 
combine with a membership drive in an attempt to 
recruit new members. 
 
Any club or member requiring further details of the 
above matters are invited to contact me on band-
k392@bigpond.com 
 

GET INVOLVED 

 

PDG Bryan Hearn 

LEHP rep.  C Districts  

 

mailto:bandk392@bigpond.com
mailto:bandk392@bigpond.com
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WE HAVE LIFT OFF TO ZIMBABWE 

Angle Vale Lions are happy to say we are finishing 
loading our 40’ container with medical and education 
aid ready to ship to Zimbabwe. 

We would like to acknowledge the donations made to 
this project by Lions Clubs of Gawler, Unley, Rocky 
River and Glenside also the clubs that donated aid. 

With the help of Angle Vale and the local community 
in our area we collected over 150 boxes of aid, cloth-
ing and school supplies. 

Rotary Donations In Kind Edinburgh where we have 
been loading the container donated hospital equip-
ment such as beds, dental chairs, patient lifter, scales 
and many boxes of consumables along with school 
desks, chairs, white boards and stationary. Rotary 
have also been a great source of advice and our 
thanks go out to them. 

This project has taken quite a while to come to com-
pletion as we had to raise $20,000 to pay for the con-
tainer, shipping and internal transport in Zimbabwe. 

The container is going to the district of Buhera and will 
be distributed to the Murambinda Hospital and the 
Mumbijo Primary School. The container then will re-
main at the school for storage. 

My personal thanks go out to past and present mem-
bers of the Angle Vale Lions Club for the fantastic 
effort you have all contributed to for this project, we 
certainly cooked a lot of snags, we also had a Bingo 
Night run by the Elizabeth Masons Lodge, a Movie 
Night at Gawler Cinemas and our Car Boot/Craft Mar-
ket at Vigara Winery and our thanks go to these or-
ganisations and the many businesses who donated to 
raffle prizes 

We now wait for final custom clearance from Zimba-
bwe in relation to import duties etc and a shipping 

NEWS FROM ANGLE VALE CLUB 

For more information please contact Lion Ajay Pradhan 
0417 845 735 

CLUB SECRETARY’S AND WEBMASTERS 

PLEASE NOTE 

An audit of the Oz-Clubhouse website will take place in 

July. If your club is using this website facility, Club Web-

masters are encouraged to check out the following link to 

the Lions Australia Newsletter, June edition. 

https://mailchi.mp/lions/lions-australia-newsletter-june-

2019?e=c08ef7e388 

    

Secondly, Does your club have an ABN? Information is 

also included in this publication regarding ABN’s.  

CLUB MEMBER SPONSOR 

Clare District Inc     

    New Neville Wilsden Art Yandell 

Gilles Plains Inc  (Mawson Lakes)   

    New Kuldeep Singh Kaye Grocke 

Rostrevor Inc     

    Transfer Elizabeth Collom  

West Lakes-Seaton  Inc   

    Transfer Meg Hill From Whyalla 

NEW MEMBERS FOR JUNE 2019 

WELCOME TO LIONS 

https://mailchi.mp/lions/lions-australia-newsletter-june-2019?e=c08ef7e388
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On Sun Jun 16th, the Lions Club of Port Augusta cooked a 
Bar BQ lunch for the Country Fire Service Region 4 Cadet 
Competition.  

The future of the Region is looking strong with 42 cadets 
from Andamooka, Roxby Downs, Stirling North, Wilming-
ton, Orroroo and Napperby Brigades attending on a beau-
tiful sunny winters day. 

Their skills were impressive, but these young firefighters of 
tomorrow, showed a fantastic attitude and enthusiasm as 
they were put through their paces by the cadet leaders. 

The Port Augusta Lions Club has donated $1900 to the 
Stirling North Cadets to assist in the acquisition of equip-
ment and training, over the past two years. 

Perhaps other Lions Clubs can also assist CFS cadets in 
their area? 

PORT AUGUSTA NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Lions Club of Peterborough held a very successful Big-
gest Morning Tea raising $1164.35 for the Cancer Council. 

This event is held every year by Lions with between 40 to 60 
people attending, tourist to the town often call in as well for 
a cuppa and tasty treats prepared and supplied by the Lions 
members. A gold coin donation is asked as an entry fee, two 
raffles are held. The Children’s choir from the local Primary 
school entertain the crowd with songs they’ve learnt. These 
children bring a donation from some sort of fundraising  they 
have organised  at  their school. 

Prior to the day of the Biggest Morning Tea  members ap-
proach local business houses offering a plate of food  for a 
donation towards Cancer Council this has proven to be very 
successful as it has been known to bring in over $700.   

A donation of $4000 was given to our local hospital for the 
purpose to paint and refurbish a double patients room. Our 
club have been asked to name this room, but as yet our 
members need  to discuss this. 

Our club collect and send away reading glasses to the Lions 
Recycle for Sight in QLD. We also collect ring pulls from cans 
and the money raised from these is sent to Australian Lions 
Mobility Foundation. 

If there are any clubs who would like to collect either eye 
glasses or ring pulls, but don’t want the fuss of sending them 
away please give them to a member of cabinet, if you have a 
cabinet member in your club, to give to either Shirley Dear-
love or Vanessa Malycha. If this is not possible please con-
tact Vanessa Malycha on 0407513447 or email li-
on.ness4@gmail.com and I will arrange how to pick them up. 

 

PETERBOROUGH “BIGGEST MORNING 

TEA” 

President Shirley Dearlove presenting the cheque to the Peter-
borough hospital CEO Moira Noonan, Secretary Ray Hotchin is 

behind Shirley 

An old guy is convinced his wife is getting a bit deaf, so 
decides to test it. 
One night, he's sitting by the fire while she's in the kitch-
en. He says in a normal voice at normal volume, "Honey, 
can you hear me?"... 
No answer. 
He gets up, walks to the kitchen door, and in a slightly 
louder voice, asks "Honey, can you hear me?" ... 
Still no answer. 
So, he walks in, stands right beside her and shouts, 
"Honey, can you hear me?" 
She turns and looks at him angrily and answers, "For the 
third time, yes!"  

 STAMPS, STAMPS, STAMPS 

If any members have stamps that they 
wish to donate to the Lions Australia 
Stamp Club, they may give them to me at 
the DG Handover ot the Cabinet Meeting 
the following day 

Ted Osborn, Registrar, ALCMF 

mailto:lion.ness4@gmail.com
mailto:lion.ness4@gmail.com


      ALL ABOARD TO SERVE 
     District 201C1 Lions Clubs Bulletin  

District Website http://lions201c1.org.au       Page 10 

 

 

Much needed expansion to current premises at Verdun in South Australia. 

This is the exciting news released at MD Convention at Geelong early in May, and below are the Artists images of 
the planned expansion showing the enlargement and renovation of the existing administration building and the 
overall extensions to Training areas, state-of-the-art Kennel complex to house 50 dogs and two purpose built 
training houses. 

 

 

Alterations will be completed in four stages to allow the staff to continue working, training and delivering dogs 
with minimum disruption to routine.  Stage one - the Administration Building expected to commence in 2021 – 
and total project completion five years from that date. 

The Lions Clubs of Australia will not be asked to fund this building project, we are sourcing Corporate Funding, 
however, if any Clubs choose to make a donation to the Building Project, it would be gratefully accepted.  

Our Annual Appeal will still be conducted early each year because we still need the support and donations from 
your Clubs to finance the acquisition and training of the dogs.   

More news next month…. 

    The Board of Directors, CEO and Staff of the Australian Lions Hearing Dogs. 

 AUSTRALIAN  LIONS 

    HEARING DOGS. 


